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If you are not coming or if you are bringing a guest or visitor
Don’t forget to Call  on the Monday before the Meeting - or earlier

Alan Douglass - 573-0051

Branch Number 59

NEXT MEETING at Swiss Park - January 19, 2006
 Thirty-First Year                                                 January 2006                                                    Bulletin No. 1

January MENU
Swiss Bratwurst

Swiss Macaroni
Apple Sauce

Salad - Bread and Butter
Dessert and Coffee

Bits and Pieces
by Big Sir Les Addison

Our Christmas party was a huge success thanks to 
Tony Zeuli and his committee. There were 201 tickets 
sold.

In the absence of Bob Lippincott, Tom Sherba, 
the newly elected Area 8 Governor, installed the new 
offi cers. The new offi cers for the year 2006 are: Les 
Addison, Big Sir; Ted Bresler, Little Sir; Allen Sprague, 
Secretary; Pete Angelides, Assistant Secretary; and 
Louis Bufkin, Treasurer. Awards of Excellence were 
presented to Bob Lippincott and Howie Thompson.

The Audit Committee, consisting of Ben Fernandez 
and Vincent Fernelius, will audit the books after the 
fi rst of the year.

The Nominating Committee has been appointed 
to nominate the offi cers for the year 2007. The 
following men are on the committee: Don Henry, 
Bob Ingebretson, and Tom Sullivan. If you have any 
suggestions, please let one of these members know.

I would like to thank Fred Gotthardt for serving 
as Attendance Chairman for the last nine years 
and for his help in making all the awards, tickets, 
and programs for all the special meetings. Fred will 
continue as Chairman of the Cybergeezers and as 
assistant editor of the Pathfi nder.

Another person I’d like to thank is John Skarpelos 
for taking pictures at the Christmas party and for doing 
such an excellent job as editor of the Pathfi nder.

Remember to keep inviting your friends to attend 
the meetings of Sons in Retirement.

Our Speaker – Frank Price
by Little Sir Ted Bresler

We all remember the horrendous damage 
caused in September in Louisiana and Mississippi 
by Hurricane Katrina. We may not be aware of the 
assistance rendered by our local pubic agencies in 
assisting the victims of this catastrophe.

One of these agencies is our Alameda County 
Water District. Between late September and early 
October the District sent 2 4-person crews to 
Slidell, LA (a suburb of New Orleans) to restore the 
considerably damaged water system serving that town 
by the Bayou Liberty Water Association. The local 
association could not handle this without considerable 
outside assistance.

ACWD crews encountered a tremendous amount 
of damage. The local water association’s offi ces were 
fl ooded; they could not get to their meter reading 
devices. Water service was lacking due to damage to 
service lines caused by tree uprootings. Debris placed 
pressure on the water lines, considerably reducing the 
fl ow.

District’s workers worked from sunrise to sunset for 
2-1/2 weeks, uncovering the water system, removing 
debris, and repairing water service where there were 
leaks. They cleared 3600 out of 4000 meter boxes 
so the local Association could start billing customers 
again. The District spent $50,000 for its assistance to 
the beleaguered local residents.

Frank Price, Manager of Distribution Maintenance, 
Dave Ybarra and Steve Lambrecht, utility workers, will 
show you what they saw and did to help in Louisiana 
through a slide presentation, which will be shown by 
the District’s projectionist, Marian Gonzalez.

You will see for yourselves how, working together, 
we can help the victims of such catastrophes.
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Branch  59
Offi cers

Big Sir
Les Addison

(510) 656-7048
Little Sir

Ted Bresler
(510) 490-2680

Secretary
Alan Sprague

(510) 657-0661
Asst. Secretary
Peter Angelides
(510) 797-3570

Treasurer
Louis Bufkin

(510) 651-8664
Asst. Treasurer

Bobby Ben Snodgrass
(510) 796-3543

Directors
Lloyd Anderson

Bob Benya
Don Gillis
Bill Leake

Howard Thompson
Arthur Winkley

A Nonprofi t 
public benefi t 

corporation for 
retired men

Branch 59
Meets at Swiss Park
5911 Mowry Avenue 

Newark
on the 3rd Thursday of 

each month
10:15 AM

Executive Board Meeting
11AM Social Hour

12 Noon Lunch

October 2005
Financial Report 

by Lou Bufkin
A general cash balance of 

$2380.40 and a custodial cash 
balance of $174.13 was on hand at 
the beginning of the month.

Ending cash balance for the month 
of was $5915.76.

Edited Excerpts of November 17th Minutes of Al Wydler
Meeting was called 

to order at 9:34am. 
Following the 

Pledge of Allegiance, 
roll call showed 5 

offi cers and 4 directors to be present.
The Minutes of the October meeting 

were accepted.
Assistant Treasurer Sir Bobby Ben 

Snodgrass reported the total balance 
to be $5715.76 and the net balance 
to be $2166.73. The difference being 
the funds collected for the Holiday 
Luncheon, Golf and Bowling expenses. 
Report was accepted.

Little Sir Les Addison announced 
our guest speaker to be the Chief 
Executive Offi cer of the Washington 
Hospital, Ms Nancy Farber.

Sir Nat Lord reported on the SIR 
games for 2006.  Oakland A’s play 
Cleveland Indians May 4th, the Giants 
vs. the Angels June 21st and for 
basketball Warriors vs. Philadelphia 
March 19th.

Sir Bill Leake has the 2006 Golf 
schedule available and proudly 
announced that Sir Armando Castiglioni 
fi nished in third place at the SIR State 
Finals at Poppy Hills.

Sir Rollin Cunningham announced a 
bowling tournament at San Ramon on 
December 7, 2005.

Sir Fred Gotthardt reported he 
expects 215 for today’s luncheon and 
the Cybergeezers will meet on Tuesday, 
the 22nd.

Sir Ed Bingle reported he expects 5 
new members. He also reported that 
one active member has resigned and 
one has transferred to inactive status.

Sir Art Winkley has a birthday group 
of 17 ranging in age from 60 to 87.

Sir Fred Gotthardt will be presented 
the SIR of the Month certifi cate.

Sir Tony Zeuli reported there have 
been 150 Holiday Luncheon tickets 
sold.   Prizes are still needed.

Sir Bobby Ben Snodgrass 
announced that the cost for the training 
luncheon would be $20 for each 
incoming offi cer.

Sir John Skarpelos announced the 
Pathfi nder deadline as December 23rd.

Sir Dave Marymee has several very 
ill members who need cheering up. See 
the October Pathfi nder.

Meeting Adjourned at 9:55 am.
Respectfully Submitted,
Alfred Wydler, Secretary

SIR of the Month
Tony Zeuli is the SIR of the month 

for January 2006. 
He joined SIR 
March 2002, 
sponsored by 
Lee Hylton. He 
served on the 
Social Committee 
in 2004, became 
the chairman in 

2005, and will continue as chairman in 
2006. He worked hard to make both 
the May Sweetheart luncheon and 
the December Holiday luncheon big 
successes. We look forward to another 
great year of parties.

Insurance Issues
At a special 

meeting in 
November, Sir 
Jim Lawrence 
led the 
discussion on 
how the State 
organization can 
reduce insurance 
premiums.
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MEMBERSHIP, ATTENDANCE and BIRTHDAY NEWS
by Sir Ed Bingle, Sir Fred Gotthardt, and Sir Art Winkley

Membership Report
Guests: Guest of:
Miguel R. Ferras Ken Windholtz
Jerry L. Sabo Jack Webb
Visitors:   Visiting from:
None

Membership Total
(as of  November 17, 2005)

265 — Active Members
     27 — Inactive Members

Change of Status:
Douglas Burgess -  Resigned
Robert L. Fisher -  to Inactive Status
Chris Lemler - Resigned - moved 

Attendance Report
(For November 17, 2005)

    Members 206
    Guests 2
    Visitors 0
    Speakers 1
    Assistants 2 

    Total =  211
31 excused   23 unexcused

New Members
Sal J. Lamagna
4975 Everglades Park Drive
Fremont, CA 94538-3922
510-657-5843
Email: lamagnaus@yahoo.com
Birthday: 2/10/1935
Spouse: Gail
Badge No. 57
Sponsor: Bill Leake
Call me: Sal

Charles F. Marshall
5848 Hafner Way
Newark, CA 94560-2542
510-793-2091
Birthday: 9/17/1924
Spouse: Mildred
Badge No. 106
Sponsor: Sam Mitchell
Call me: Chuck

Terrence R. McInnes
5188 Earle Street
Fremont, CA 94536-7213
510-793-5204
Email: terrcinnes@ixinet.com
Birthday: 8/18/1943
Spouse: Rose Marie
Badge No. 165
Sponsor: Allen Sprague
Call me: Terry

Frank J. Reis
6420 Broadway Avenue
Newark, CA 94560-4012
510-793-1797
Birthday: 10/17/1930
Spouse: Marie
Badge No. 66
Sponsor: Ken Grimes
Call me: Frank

Robert F. Wanser
5148 Ipswich Court
Newark, CA 94560-2009
510-818-1975
Email: rob.wanser@sbcglobal.net
Birthday: 2/25/1943
Spouse: Arlene
Badge No. 61
Sponsor: Rob Ingebretson
Call me: Rob

December Birthdays
Raymond Andrade 12/20/1914 91
Glenn Hursey 12/08/1917 88
Ed Myslewski 12/24/1917 88
Glenn Jacob 12/06/1919 86
Robert Ralston 12/10/1922 83
Gordon Thatcher 12/18/1924 81
Harry Meyer 12/21/1927 78
Robert Walter 12/31/1929 76
Edison Schrader 12/01/1930 75
Richard Paynter 12/03/1931 74
Frank Birge 12/11/1931 74
Les Addison 12/17/1931 74
Tom Sullivan 12/16/1932 73
Milton Rose 12/03/1933 72
Wayne Adams 12/21/1933 72
John Shaffer 12/21/1934 71
Edgar Guthrie 12/03/1935 70
Jim Bridges 12/09/1936 69
Melvin Reiley 12/10/1938 67
Darryl Moore 12/31/1938 67
Carl Nordling 12/07/1939 66
James Lawrence 12/02/1940 65
Frank Cordova 12/18/1940 65
William Williams 12/13/1941 64
David Shideler 12/16/1946 59

January Birthdays
Gladyn Putt 01/17/1917 89
Stanley James 01/13/1922 84
Raymond Carlson 01/19/1922 84
John Ford 01/23/1924 82
Melvin Nunes 01/13/1925 81
Ernest Burkholder 01/27/1926 80
Walt Oden 01/13/1927 79
John Kennedy 01/18/1927 79
John Sommer 01/23/1927 79
Richard Holmes 01/22/1929 77
John Cordeniz 01/26/1930 76
Ralph Bain 01/30/1932 74
Albert Costa 01/13/1933 73
Martin Spellman 01/17/1933 73
Tony Martinez 01/26/1935 71
Richard Chatham 01/12/1936 70
Greg Johnston 01/04/1938 68
Franklin Kinney 01/27/1938 68
Dominic Aiello 01/15/1942 64

New Member Photos
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Welcome to the Branch 59 golf 
column. This is the fi rst column 
of the year — Welcome Rob 
Ingebretson and Sal Lamagna who 
joined SIR golf club. 

We have some results — 
Armando Castiglioni fi nished 3rd 
in his fl ight in the state fi nals and 
won $$$. Congratulations Armando! 
Others who played in the tournament 
were John Trischetti & Gary Bennett. 

More results … SIR golf tournament at Ixtapa, Mexico. 
Fantastic place and a great time had by all. 

Week 1: Bill Leake placed 2nd day 2 and 2nd place 
closest to pin, day 2, for $110. 

Week 2: Three players represented Branch 59 
— Forrest Lusher, Gary Callahan and Les Prestwood. 
Gary placed 1st in day 1, 1st in day 3 and 2nd overall, 
winning $265. Les placed 1st, day 2, and also 2nd overall, 
winning $180. 

Congratulations! Come out and join us this year for SIR 
state tournaments — we have 5 tournaments this year. 
Visit the website at:

 www.sirinc.org/activities/golf
Events include Las Vegas in March, Reno in June, 

Solvang in September, Mexico (land) in November and 
Mexico (cruise leaving from SF) in December. Wives are 
welcome to come, and play if they have a current NCGA 
card. 

Remember, we play golf every Monday and Thursday 
at Sunol. If you want to join us but don’t know the tee time 
please call Sunol at 925-862-0414. The reservation is 
made under LEAKE. Please come and join us. Thank you 
Jim Lawrence who called in tee times for November, Bill 
Briscoe who called in December, and Dave Tanner who 
called in the times for January of this year…You can still 
join SIR golf — call 793-6561 and I will explain the fun we 
have. 

We have a few end of year statistics. Rounds per 
year: Bill Leake (79), John Trischetti (75) and Darryl 
Moore (72) were the most active players (and posters), 
followed by Ken Windholtz (67), Chuck Linzey (66) and 
Les Prestwood (59) —On the opposite side, we had 6 
players who played but did not post once. Come join us on 
Mondays and Thursdays, then post your score. We close 
out the year with 57 players (3 will drop out, 2 added). 
The lowest handicap in our group is 8.4, and the highest is 
36.4. The median (middle point) for the handicaps is 26.4.

With that bit of information, please consider joining 
us at one of the many events that SIR has. If you want 
inspiration to participate, call me and I will inspire you.

Happy New Year everyone -- Bill Leake

SIR BRANCH 59 ACTIVITIES
Golf Notes
by Bill Leake

Strikes and Spares
by Rollin Cunningham

Branch 59 Bowling November 2005
NAME HIGH 

GAME
HIGH 

SERIES

Wayne Adams 176 493
Ralph Bain 198 562
Gary Bennett 170 474
Frank Cordova 224 588
Al Costa 242 576
Rollin Cunningham 176 466
Ray Erickson 244 607
Ray Faria 201 503
Don Henry 256 597
Roy Johnson 189 498
Jim Lawrence 167 488
Nat Lord 219 553
Bob Snodgrass 183 486
Frank Thomas 171 426
Art Winkley 141 394
Roger Wallin 180 454

Modesto Tournament November 2, 2005 Winners
Gary Bennett 1st place doubles $42.50, 6th place singles 
$26, 8th place all events $34.
Ray Faria 1st place doubles $42.50 
Ray Erickson 6th place singles $26, 4th place all events 
$49.
Don Henry 13th place all events $23.

Branch 59 Bowling December 2005    
NAME HIGH 

GAME
HIGH 

SERIES

Wayne Adams 174 454
Ralph Bain 220 560
Gary Bennett 192 467
Frank Cordova 223 590
Al Costa 192 507
Rollin Cunningham 187 487
Ray Erickson 201 512 
Ray Faria 189 512
Don Henry 198 571
Darrel Jewell 125 338
Roy Johnson 191 506
Jim Lawrence 184 491
Nat Lord 202 574
Bob Snodgrass 210 524
Frank Thomas 176 435
Roger Wallin 165 425

Bowling can be fun.  The high scores above look great, but 
these are the highest games out of twelve challenges, in 
groups of three.  We never embarrass ourselves by showing 
the lowest scores.
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SUNSHINE COMMITTEE REPORT
by Dave Marymee and Bob Walter

In Memoriam
Charles Swanson

Lee Hylton

LOUIE BENITES sister-in-law, Myrtle Buckley, died 
October 27, at age 84.We at SIR wish to express our 
sympathy to Louie and his wife, Alice, for their loss.
ROBERT BENYA says he is delighted to be rid of 
crutches and knee braces for his left knee. Bob had to 
have surgical repair for a previous knee replacement. 
We are glad you are getting along OK Bob.
LOUIS BUFKIN, Branch 59 Treasurer, has had to 
miss SIR luncheons due to a hiatal hernia of the 
diaphragm which caused acid refl ux affecting his 
esophagus and vocal cords. He is taking medication 
which has alleviated his condition. Glad to see you 
and Beverly at the Christmas luncheon.
GARY CALLAHAN’s mother, Naomi Callahan, died in 
Virginia in early December. We at SIR wish to express 
our sympathy to Gary and his wife, Josephine for their 
loss.
LLOYD COWAN’s wife, Billie, reports Lloyd had a 
fall requiring a trip to emergency for treatment. Lloyd 
suffers from Parkinson syndrome and is a resident at 
Fremont Retirement Villa at 41040 Lincoln Street. Stop 
in and see Lloyd as he welcomes visitors.
ROBERT DESCH is suffering from Alzheimer’s 
syndrome. He is a resident at Aegis of Fremont on 
Walnut.

ROY DUARTE says he is doing 
OK. Roy is on nightly dialysis. This 
frees him for daytime activates.
DAVE DUNLAP says he is okay. 
Dave uses a walker to get around 
safely. He drives to the luncheons.
RAY JARVIS is bedfast at Country 
Drive Care Center. Stop in and 
see him. Bring a book as Ray 
likes to read.
PAUL LEWIS’ wife, Judy, is fi nishing radiation 
treatment for breast cancer at the end of December. 
She will take medication for chemotherapy for six 
months. We hope all goes well for the Lewis family.
RICHARD MARRIOTT two days after Thanksgiving 
had to be treated for two aneurysms of the left leg. 
Richard is waiting for a cataract operation which has 
been postponed because of high blood pressure. We 
hope your health improves Richard.
ROBERT McGRATH says he is doing okay following a 
defi brillator implant. In fact he is enjoying golfi ng.
LLOYD MILLER’s wife, Violet, died December 3, age 
74. She was a resident of Newark. We at SIR wish to 
express our sympathy to Lloyd and his family for their 
loss.
MARTY SPELLMAN has discarded crutches and 
ankle braces which he had to use because of surgical 
repair of the Achilles tendon on his left ankle.
JACK WEBB made it to the November luncheon. 
Jack is wheelchair bound and has to reserve, special 
vehicle service for transportation. Jack did not attend 
the Christmas luncheon. However, Jack plans to 
attend the January luncheon.

Newsletters are Available 
on the Internet

If you need to fi nd the current Pathfi nder 
newsletter or earlier issues you can click on the 
following link:

http://sirinc.org/59news.htm

The State newsletter, SIR Happenings, can 
be found at the following link:

http://sirinc.org/sirformspro/sirhappenings.htm

TAKE NOTE
Sir Alan Douglass, 2006 Attendance chairman 

has set up a dedicated 
telephone to receive 
information from SIR members 
on whether or not they are 
going to attend the monthly 
meeting, or if they are going 
to bring a guest or visitor. That 
number is (510) 573-0051.

Rosters for 2006 will be 
distributed at the January 
luncheon meeting. Remember 
to pick up your copy.
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Travel Tidbits for Area 8
Emile Lassalle

To all members of Branch 26, 59 and 72, the Travel 
Committee thanks you for traveling with us in 2005, 
and hope you will continue to support all our fi ne trips 
in 2006, that have been arranged for you and your 
guests. We wish you a Happy New Year. 

When signing up for a trip, you must send a 
stamped self-address envelope for return receipt.

FEBRUARY 15, 2006 — Up on the Roof 
Highlights: The Crocker Bank Rooftop, Wells Fargo 
Bank, Yerba Buena Gardens and Merry Go Round 
Ride. We will go for a hosted lunch at Pompei’s 
Grotto. After lunch we will continue our tour to the 
Hines Building rooftop garden and the on to the 
Embarcadero Center after that to the Fairmont rooftop 
garden. Be sure to fi ll in your lunch selection. 
Cost: $68 per person.
Escort Emile Lassalle – 510-538-7463

MARCH 20-25, 2006 — Spring Training in AZ. 
(Dates have been changed) 
We are off to Bakersfi eld for a one night stay at the 
Shelton Four Points, then off to the Buck Owens 
Crystal Palace for a BBQ food and entertainment. 
We travel to Tempe AZ for a 3 night stay at the Best 
Western Hotel. Two Oakland Athletics-games have 
been selected for you and on one night you will be 
treated to a dinner show. Day 5 you will go to the 
horse races and there you will have a buffet lunch. 
After the races you head to Laughlin NV for a night at 
the casinos, and the next day you will depart Laughlin 
around noon. This trip is booked for 34 persons, but 
we can take as many as 44 persons.
COST: $928 per person, DO $475 Single supplement.
Escort Daryl Main – 510-352-2210

APRIL 13, 2006 — Thunder Valley Casino 
You will be in Sacramento for a day at the Indian 
Casino. This seems to be a favorite casino for most 
Sir’s and guests. I’m sorry that the fl yers didn’t get to 
our editor in time for mailing and therefore were not 
put in the Bulletin. Call Frank to see if there are still 
openings.
Cost: $20 per person.
Escort Frank Cerruti – 510-568-8361

JUNE 8, 2006 — I Love Lucy 
Off to Frasinetti’s Winery in Sacramento for a tour of 
the winery, a hosted lunch and a show preformed by 
impersonator Judith Favero.
Cost: $68 per person.
Escort (to be announced) – call Emile Lassalle for 
Info at 510-538-7463

JULY: 13-19, 2006 — Magic Of The Badlands
An exploration of the Black Hills of South Dakota. 
You will fl y to Rapid City and be transferred to the 
Radisson Hotel that will 
be your home for the next 
7 days. From there you 
will see all the exciting 
things from Mt. Rushmore 
to the Custer State Park. 
You will have a hosted 
breakfast each day and 
fi ve hosted dinners. All 
taxes and gratuities for meals and all tips for driver 
and guide are included. Be sure to read the fl yer and 
see all the extra’s you get for your money.
Cost: $1825 per person DO, $450 Single Supplement.
Escort Emile Lassalle – 510-538-7463

BRIDGE GROUPS 
We have four bridge groups: Three of them are 

evening two-table groups and each meets monthly. The 
4th bridge group welcomes all members and meets after 
the monthly meeting.    Drag Dutina  - 657-1037

PATHFINDERS WALKING AND HIKING GROUP
Meet Wednesday mornings at 8 AM at the Park at 

Paseo Padre and Isherwood. Everyone welcome and 
bring a friend.       Don Henry at 656-5659.

READERS AND BROWSERS
Bring your magazines and books to share. 
 Wayne Adams 797-7611

CYBERGEEZER JANUARY MEETING

When - 
Tuesday, January 24th.
             2:00pm to 4:00pm 
Where - 
Fremont Main Library, Fremont     
Fukaya A room.

Cheers
Fred

SPORTS BY NAT LORD
Oakland Athletics play the Cleveland Indians Thursday,  

May 4th. 
Giants play the Los Angeles Angels (Anaheim) 

Wednesday, June 21st. 
Sacramento River Cats play Fresno Grizzlies 

Wednesday, June 28th.
Golden State Warriors play Philadelphia 76ers Sunday, 

March 19th.
Questions? Call Nat Lord (510) 797-1704.
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Year 2006 Offi cers for Pathfi nder Branch 59 are sworn in by the Area 8 Governor. Shown in the 
photo above (Left to right) Tom Sherba, Area 8 Governor, Les Addison, Big Sir, Ted Bresler, Little 
Sir, Alan Sprague, Secretary, Louis Bufkin, Treasurer, and Peter Angelides, Assistant Secretary.

Little Sir Les Addison presents 
a certifi cate of excellence to 
Howard Thompson for his 
outstanding leadership as 2005 
Big Sir.

Big Sir for 2006, 
Les Addison, at the 
Holiday luncheon 
with his wife La 
Vonne.

Sir Drag Dutina with 
his wife Betty at the 
Holiday luncheon.

Margaret and Past Big Sir Lyle (Pat) Kingery are 
enjoying lunch with Gordon MacLeod and his wife Anne.
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STATE OFFICERS
State President
Robert G. Curley

State Vice-President
Tom Ross

State Secretary
William T. Short
State Treasurer
Robert Mannell

Director, Region 6
Glen H. Schimelpfenig

Governor, Area 8
Tom Sherba

Br 59 Honorary Life Members
Louis Bufkin

Fred Gotthardt
Lyle Kingery

Nat Lord
David Marymee

PATHFINDER BRANCH NO. 59
John Skarpelos, Editor
1636 Vernal Avenue
Fremont, CA   94539-4736

Return Service Requested

1976 Peter Clark*
1977 Karl Heine*
1978 Harry Cooper
1979 Kenneth Foster*
1980 Larry Varblow*
1981 Guido Milano*
1982 Alex Fulton*
1983 Stephen Epler*
1984 George Herman*
1985 Ray Crosby*
1986 Loran Coburn*
1987 Robert Davis*
1988 Robert Klindt*
1989 Martin Annen*
1990 Lee Updegraff
1991 Fred W. Fretter*
1992 Lyle Kingery
1993 LeRoy J. King*
1994 George Hubach*
1995 Clyde Killion*
1996 Bill Schwan*
1997 Nat Lord
1998 John Buchanan*
1999 Art Lampert
2000 Harry Heyen*
2001 Bob Beam
2002 Rollin Cunningham
2003 Don Henry
2004 Tom Sherba
2005 Howard Thompson
*(deceased)

PAST BIG SIRS

GREETERS
Bruno Orsetti - Chairman
LIBRARIAN
Wayne Adams - Chairman
John Gecox - Assistant
MEMBERSHIP
Ed Bingle - Chairman
Paul Bleignier - Assistant
Frank R. Thomas - Assistant
ROSTER
John Skarpelos - Chairman
Fred Gotthardt - Assistant
SERGEANT-AT-ARMS
Rob Ingebretson - Chairman
Bill Anderson - Assistant
SOCIAL
Tony Zeuli - Chairman
Donald Henry - Assistant
Nat Lord - Assistant
Tom Sherba - Assistant
SONG LEADER
Frank Campos
SPORTS
Nat Lord
SUNSHINE
Dave Marymee - Chairman
Bob Walter – Assistant
WALKING GROUP
Don Henry

ATTENDANCE
Alan Douglass - Chairman
Hugh Twomey - Assistant
 Robert Boike - Assistant
Ed Kurtz - Assistant
BIRTHDAYS
Art Winkley - Chairman
Frank D. Thomas - Assistant
BOWLING
Rollin Cunningham - Chairman
Frank Cordova - Assistant
BRIDGE
Drag Dutina - Chairman
 CAPS & EMBLEMS
Arnold George - Chairman
Dino Mostardi - Assistant
CIRCULATION
Bill Briscoe - Chairman
Art Shiffrar - Assistant
CYBERGEEZERS
Fred Gotthardt
EDITOR PATHFINDER
John Skarpelos
Fred Gotthardt - Assistant
GOLF
Bill Leake - Chairman
Gerry Desmond - Assistant
Darryl Moore - Assistant
HISTORIAN
Peter Angelides

Committee Chairmen and Assistants

PATHFINDER DEADLINE 
The next issue of the 

Pathfi nder will be in February 
the copy deadline will be the 

fourth Friday of January  2006.

FIRST CLASS MAIL

FIRST
CLASS

POSTAGE


